TOWN AND VILLAGE OF EDEN PARK COMMISSION MEETING
October 16, 2023
Meeting was called to order by Cory St Mary.

A motion was made by Todd Gitter and seconded by Paul Tibbits to approve the minutes from October 17, 2022,
annual meeting. Motion Carried.

A motion was by Kevin Goebel and seconded by Lee Fowler to approve the Treasurers report. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Kevin Goebel and seconded by Lee Fowler to keep the amount of Contribution for both
communities at $10,000.00. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Jay Baumhardt and seconded by Lee Fowler to purchase a gift card in the amount of $500
to Jean Ziegler for mowing the community park this past year. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Lee Fowler and Owen Gellings to approve the Soccer field reconstruction. With the help of
Rahn’s excavating and Baumhardt’s we are looking at out- of- pocket costs of around $15000.00. Colin Salter from
the Ejaa has been in contact with Van Guard Renewables to see if they will help donate to cover some of those
remaining costs. They will let him know. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Lee Fowler and seconded by Owen Gellings to purchase garbage cans will lids to be placed
around the community park. Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Marian Blakely and seconded by Joe Preston to set the donation amount to receive a
plaque at the park to $500.00. Motion carried.

There was a discussion on the gazebo that was wanted in the park. The current board is unclear of what the
original vision for the gazebo was. They are going to investigate this further.

There was a discussion on purchasing Cameras or Motion sensors at the park by the bathrooms for a little more
security and deterrent of vandalism. The board will evaluate options and pricing.

There was a discussion on parking at the community park for athletic events. A suggestion was made to put a ramp
over a portion of the curb and designate parking in the grass.

The board is looking into fixing the boardwalk in the park as it is needing repair. There are areas that need to have
boards replaced and it needs to be leveled out.

Cindy Koffman voiced her concerns about making the park more handicapped accessible.
A motion was made by Paul Tibits and seconded by Todd Gitter to adjourn the meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

Kari Schlefke

Secretary/Treasurer



